MAYOR LINDA GORTON



CHARLES H. MARTIN, P.E. DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

May 11, 2021

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for United Landscape Services, Inc.

# Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY21 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for United Landscape Services, Inc., in the amount of \$26,000.00.

# Purpose of Request

The purpose of this project is to conduct a feasibility study to identify potential BMPs in the form of green infrastructure to resolve pollution, siltation, and flooding issues at 729 Bellaire Avenue, while addressing the shared boundary with the Legacy Trail. The project also includes a Sustainable SITES Initiative evaluation by utilizing a set of comprehensive, voluntary guidelines, together with a rating system that evaluates the sustainable design, construction, and maintenance of landscapes. Lastly, the project includes a study of the feasibility of educational signage and outreach programs.

#### Project Cost in FY21 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2021 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$26,000.00.

### Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE\_21 - WQ\_GRANT

### Martin/Albright

